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AN ACT relating to motor vehicle license plates; expanding 
the distinctive license plate options available for free to 
disabled veterans; specifying fees; specifying application 
procedures; and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 31-2-215(b) and by creating new 
subsection (e) is amended to read: 

 
31-2-215.  Disabled veteran's license plates. 
 
(b)  Application for license plates under subsection 

subsections (a) and (e) of this section shall be annually 
made to the county treasurer as provided by this article, 
except application shall be made not less than thirty (30) 
days before the last day of the applicant's annual 
registration month. Application forms shall be available at 
all county treasurer's offices. The department may prepare 
any special forms and issue any rules and regulations 
necessary to carry out this section. 

 
(e)  In lieu of the disabled veterans plate described 

in subsection (a) of this section, a veteran who qualifies 
for a special license plate under this section may select 
to receive any distinctive license plate authorized by this 
chapter for which the veteran qualifies and which is 
related to service in the military.  Application for the 
license plate selected shall be made pursuant to subsection 
(b) of this section and may require verification by the 
Wyoming veterans' commission as otherwise required by this 
chapter.  Unless otherwise provided by law, any veteran 
applying for a license plate under this subsection shall be 
responsible for payment of the registration fees prescribed 
by W.S. 31-3-101 and no additional fee shall be charged. 
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2011. 

 
(END) 
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